
Sandowne  Newsletter 

Dear Sandowne Families,  

It has been a wonderful and busy week at Sandowne! The energy in the building has 
been incredibly posiƟve, and we are thrilled to hear about everyone’s summer           
adventures.  

Today, our Grade 5 students led Field Fest 2025, and it was a fantasƟc way to wrap up a 
fun-filled week. We are so proud of their leadership and the joyful spirit they brought 
to the event.  

Throughout the week, students have been seƩling smoothly into rouƟnes and recon-
necƟng with their teachers and friends. These first few days have also given us the    
opportunity to observe peer dynamics as we prepared for permanent class placements. 
Our staff has engaged in thoughƞul discussions to support each student’s success.  

We want to assure you that class placements have been made with great care and   
consideraƟon. While we took parent requests into account, we also balanced resources 
and peer groupings to create the best possible learning environment for all students. 
We truly appreciate your understanding of the complexiƟes involved in this process.  

Class Placement ConsideraƟons Include:   

-Individual student needs  

-A balance of strengths, abiliƟes, and skills  

-Peer relaƟonships and social dynamics  

-Support staff availability and opƟmizaƟon  

-Contractual class size and composiƟon guidelines  

Placement decisions are a team effort, involving teachers, the administraƟon, and    
support staff such as our Youth Care Worker, Indigenous Support Teacher, Inclusion 
Support Teacher, and Counsellor.  

We recognize that some students may feel disappointed about not being placed with 
certain friends or teachers. We encourage families to model hopeful, compassionate, 
and open-minded aƫtudes. Emphasizing resilience, new experiences, and a growth 
mindset will help students navigate this transiƟon posiƟvely.  

As always, please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any quesƟons or concerns.  

Wishing you a wonderful weekend,  

Kelly Gage and Georgina Knox  

Principal & Vice-Principal, Sandowne Elementary  

 Sept. 2-11 

Kindergarten 
Gradual Entry 

September 19 

Terry Fox Run 

October 7 

Picture Day 

October 13 

Thanksgiving-
School Closed 

October 24 

Pro-D Day-School 
Closed 

October 30 

Student-led   
Conferences-class 
not in session 

 

 

Sept. 18 

Open House from 
5-6pm 

September 30 

Truth &           
ReconciliaƟon 
Day-School 
Closed 

September 2025 



Supervision Before and AŌer School 

For safety reasons, it is important to 
not have students dropped off before 

our supervision Ɵmes.  

Before School—8:10 unƟl first bell 

AŌer School—2:15 unƟl 2:30 

We appreciate all the parents who are reporting absences in the morning. Thank you! 
There are two ways to report an absence: 

 
1)  Phone 250-923-4248 

2)  E-mail-Sandowne@sd72.bc.ca 
 

It is important to give the    
following information: 

 

A b s e n c e s 

Parking Reminder 

A reminder to not block residenƟal 
driveways during drop-off or pickup. 
Thank you for your cooperaƟon! 

School Telephones 

Our office phone is not to be used 
during or aŌer school to make play  
arrangements. Please ensure your 
child is certain about aŌer-school     
arrangements before leaving each day 
so that needless, worrisome             
situaƟons do not arise. Thank you. 

Bell Schedule 

8:25am-Welcome Bell 

8:30-Class Begins 

10:15-10:30-Recess 

12-12:45-Lunch and      
Recess 

2:15-Dismissal 

District Cell-Phone Use Policy 

 Cell phones and other personal digital 
devices are not allowed at school. If 
brought to school, they must be kept in 
the students’ bag and can only be used 
with permission from the teacher or   
principal.  



            Don’t forget... 

¨ Dress for the weather 

¨ Send your child with a water 
boƩle to keep hydrated. 

¨ Have an extra change of clothes 
and pairs of socks in backpacks. 

Sandowne Elementary 

Sandowne PAC 

Upper Parking Lot 

Please do not use the upper 
parking lot during school 

hours. This is staff parking 
only. Thank you for your    

co-operaƟon. 

 

 The following forms will be sent home and must be reviewed, signed and returned a.s.a.p. 

Student VerificaƟon Forms—Please check informaƟon carefully and sign the boƩom of the 
form. CorrecƟons can be wriƩen on the form. Send form back even if there are no changes. 

Emergency Release Form—This form is a list of who can be contacted in the case of a         
serious incident at the school or where your child might need medical aƩenƟon, if you    
cannot be reached. 

FOIPPA 2025/2026—This consent form will allow us to include your child’s name or image 
on our school website or newsleƩer.  

District InformaƟon Systems Acceptable Use Agreement—This is needed for students to 
use computers at school. 

Walking Field Trip—This is a permission form to allow your child to go on neighborhood 
walks with their class. 

 



School supply payments are now due. If 
you have not yet done so, please send $45 
per student to sandowne@sd72.bc.ca. Or 
send exact cash to the office. 

This covers all supplies for the enƟre year.  

***Make sure to include student 
name with payment*** 

8:25   Welcome Bell 

8:30   Classes Begin 

10:15—10:30  Recess 

12:00—12:45  Lunch  

2:15   Dismissal 

If your child has any medical concerns, 
or is on daily medicaƟon, please en-
sure that all informaƟon is up to date. 

If you  wish to keep medicaƟon at the 
school for your child, a “Request for 
AdministraƟon of MedicaƟon” form 
must be completed and updated on a 
yearly basis.   

We have students in the building who 
are severely allergic to nuts. 

Please check with your child’s teacher 
to find out if their classroom is nut-
free.  

Our school in general is nut aware. 

Thank you for your help to keep our      
community safe. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

September 2025 

First Day Back 
To School 

Terry Fox Run 

Truth &         
ReconciliaƟon - 

School Closed 

PAC Open 
House-6:30pm 
in the Library 

Open House 
from 5-6pm 












